
 

 

 

 

May 9, 2024 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Chandler Regional Airport Runway Extension project in 

fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Chandler, located at 

414 Manvel Avenue, Chandler, OK 74834. The funding would be used to expand the current 

runway from 60‘ wide and 4,000’ long to 75’ x 5,000’ in order to operate safely according to 

FAA standards. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 

by 49 U.S.C. 47100 et seq.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Stephanie Bice 

Member of Congress 

The Honorable Tom Cole                                                         The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman                                                                                  Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations                                                  Committee on Appropriations                                                                                                  

Washington, D.C. 20515                                                          Washington, D.C. 20515 

 


